Dudley Park Medical Centre, Premises Update
The Chair (Anne) and secretary (Mike) MMP Central Patient Engagement Group had a follow up meeting with MMP directors, senior management along with the Birmingham and Solihull Clinical Commissioning Group on March 10th 2021. The current DPMC lease is due to expire on 1st November 2021. However the Christadelphians, who now own the property, may be willing to extend the lease for a short while if MMP can show them that there is definitely some "light at the end of the tunnel" when that date arrives, that is there is a definite development plan regarding replacement accommodation. 

MMP and the Birmingham and Solihull Clinical Commissioning Group have been working jointly to achieve this and have concluded that the current front runner is a piece of local authority land adjacent to the Fox Hollies Leisure Centre, Shirley Road.. The land has the advantages of providing a) ample parking & b) enough room for a purpose built primary care centre as opposed to modified existing accommodation.  (The latter can result in service needs taking second place to facilities the building can offer. Other possibilities have alas fallen by the wayside for legal reasons e.g. the Acocks Green Nursing Home, (opposite St Mary's church) and others because of cost. (Acocks Green seems to be a popular place for commercial development and have a substantial price tag attached to them).  Having said all this there will need to be some consideration to access via public transport. It is also likely to take a minimum of 6 months to develop and prepare the site for use as a surgery.
The next stage is to continue discussions with the City Council. When the replacement accommodation reaches the detailed development stage, MMP/CCG  will involve the Patient Engagement Group in agreeing plans and ideas. There will be a further accommodation meeting in about three months' time, by which time we hope to be in a position to provide more information.
COVID 19 Vaccinations:

MMP have already vaccinated 38k patients with the Covid 19 vaccine and have a target of 80k You will appreciate the enormity of the task involved for all MMP staff and we would like to extend our appreciation to everyone involved. However, in order to reach the 80k target there is still a lot of hard work and organisation involved, so we would urge all patients who receive an appointment to let the surgery know if they are unable to attend for the vaccine. There have been a lot of patients not attending which results in missed appointments that other patients would be very pleased to fill if they were given an opportunity. IF YOU CANNOT ATTEND YOUR APPOINTMENT PLEASE LET THE SURGERY KNOW SO THAT IT CAN BE OFFERED TO SOMEONE ELSE.
Best wishes.

Anne & Mike

  

